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Patriot Booster Club 
General Membership Meeting 

December 18, 2019 
 
Board Member Present 
Jon Carroll, President 
Amanda Farewell, Treasurer 
Tina Blackman, Secretary 
Theresa Brown, Member at Large 
Brad Qualls, PHS Activities Director 
 
Board Member Absent 
Valerie Calloway, Vice President 
 
Committee Chairs Absent 
Gayle Jenkins, Concessions 
Traci Marin, Spirit Wear 
 
 
Persons in Attendance 
Jeff Milnes 
(Swim) 

Valerie Minick  
(Sideline Cheer) 

Sherman Rivers 
(Boys Basketball) 

  

Crystal Matlock  
(Dance) 

John Robinson 
(Band) 

Calinda Hawkins 
(Track/Field) 

  

Kyle Toweson 
(Football, Weight 
Room) 

Sarah Cureton 
(Soccer) 

Tina Blackman  
(Boys Basketball, 
Girls Basketball) 

  

Cheryl Serrano 
(Baseball) 

Shawn Brann 
(Field Hockey) 

   

 
The Boosters membership meeting was called to order at 6:33 pm. 
 
General Membership Open Time 

Jon is stepping down as President.  His son Griffen is transferring to a different school.  Valerie will 
be the interim President until elections in June. 
 

Officer’s Reports 

 Treasurer’s Report (Jon Carroll) dated 11/30/19 
 Total assets were $190,369.18.    
Current Activities Budget is $116,099.61.  
Operating general fund balance is $74,269.57.  
TURN IN RECEIPTS!!!!!!  DO NOT STAPLE  PLEASE! 
Pioneer cards have been reflectd in the individual accounts. 
Amanda does not have access to the Suntrust CD so she is unable to update the amount of accrued 
interest.   
Action: Jon will get Amanda access to the Suntrust CD account. 
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 Secretary’s Report (Tina Blackman)  
Emails/FB announcements/and Twitter announcements were sent for 
-The meeting minutes and treasurer's report was posted 
- Reminder of the booster meeting was sent 
- Winter concessions sign up volunteers still needed.  
- Spirit night for Girls soccer 
- Mulch order form  
Updates to the Booster Webpage 
- Meeting minutes and Treasurer’s report were added. 
- The mulch order form link was posted 
- March 28th mulch delivery date was updated on the website. 

 

 Member at Large Report (Tina Blackman)  
- Boys and Girls Soccer funded $8,000 to purchase a set of movable soccer goals.   
- Track and Field – funded $1622.20 for  two long/triple jump pit covers.   
- Patriot Cards $30,680 gross profit.  $24,544 was put to the teams/clubs/and booster general 

fund.  
 
 

Committee Reports 

 Concessions (Jon Carroll on behalf of Gayle Jenkins)  
o Winter sports sign up: still need volunteers for various dates. 

o Concessions have a 39% profit margin thus far this year.   

   

 Membership/Sponsorship 
o 4 new memberships were received at the Winter Sports Parent meeting in November. 
o Soccer has one business sponsor in the works.  Will let the Booster Board know when 

finalized. 
 

 Spirit Wear  
o No update was given. 

 

Old Business 

 Mulch 
o Mulch committee members are: Gayle Jenkins, Christy Eikhart, Amy Qualls, and Cheryl 

Serrano.   
o Orders are due by March 14th.  Need to push online sales more. 
o Mulch delivery date is scheduled for March 28th.   

 
 

New Business 
o Boys Basketball – Coach Sherman Rivers requested any amount of funds for the boys varsity team as 

they travel to West Virginia for a holiday tournament over the Christmas break.  The funds will be 
used to purchase snacks/food/drinks for the boys. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:52pm. 


